## <u>Provider Reimbursement Notice</u> Hospital DRG Update

## **OHCA PRN 2024-07**

October 21, 2024

## **Dear Hospital Administrators,**

OHCA has completed the annual rebase of DRG base rates and weights. It was the intent of OHCA to implement the update October 1, 2024, but OHCA needed additional time to calculate the updated base rates and weights. Claims will be recycled soon for discharge dates between October 1, 2024, through October 20, 2024.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Provider Reimbursement by email at <a href="mailto:ProvReimb@okhca.org">ProvReimb@okhca.org</a>.

Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma's SoonerCare members.



